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AAFC Admiral Dam & Downie Lake Dam 

Contract No. 5 

Low Level Gate System Replacement 

CONTRACT #4547-928-7I4-0-C5 

 

Addendum No. 2 

 

Questions & Answers  

 

Q1 Does AAFC have a supplier in mind? 

A1 No. 

 

Q2 Is there any detail on the entrance so that a design of a bulkhead could be considered? 

A2 See attached drawings. 

 

 

Additional Information 

 

Bidders are to consider the following when preparing their bid: 

 

1. At Downie Lake Dam the air vent is in very close proximity to the gate and cannot be 

moved without difficulty.  As this is indicated on the Drawings, modifications made (eg. 

modifications to the thimble) to accommodate the air vent will not be considered as an 

“extra”.  Modifications (if necessary) should be included in the bid price for the Work.  

  

2. It should be noted, the hole in the corbel for the hoist is in close proximity to the gate 

well wall.   As noted on the drawings the contractor should attempt to re-use the existing 

hole if possible.  (The distance the gate stem is offset from the wall may dictate the 

choice of gate supplier in this regard.) Furthermore, as noted in the drawings, if it is not 

possible to re-use the existing hole in the corbel the contractor is responsible for coring a 

new hole in the corbel.    

 

3. Regarding the Technical Specifications, Section 03 30 01 - Cast-In-Place Concrete and 

Grout Infill, the following wording is to be removed: 

 

3.2.1.7 The annular space between the municipal flow and air vent pipe and the cored 

hole in the existing concrete shall be grouted simultaneously with the rest of the grouting 

works. 

 

 

                                                                        Natalie O’Neill 

Senior Contracting Officer 

            Regina, Saskatchewan 
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